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Though there were so many highlights on this trip I could speak about, one of 

the most memorable ones is Saturday morning services at B'nai Jeshurun. The 

first thing you saw, which applied to every synagogue we visited, was a 

breathtaking ark and beautiful stained glass art. It hurt me a little being that it 

was Shabbat and that this was the one synagogue that I couldn't take pictures 

of, but Iôm confident that I will remember what it looked like for a long time. 

The services felt the most like our services at Ahavath Sholom which was a big 

reason why I liked it but what topped it all off was that they gave us an aliyah. I 

honestly felt so a part of the synagogue that I felt sad knowing that I could only 

go to one Saturday morning service. Another thing that stood out to me about 

not just this synagogue but New York in general was that they sometimes have 

services in a church. The idea that the Protestant congregation at the church 

allows B'nai Jeshurun to cover up crosses and symbols of Jesus with Stars of 

David and to bring in an ark was astonishing to me. The cohesiveness and 

acceptance that is seen in New York is something the whole world can learn 

from and I happy to see that there is somewhere in the world where everything 

and everyone is accepted. 

 Another thing that was extremely memorable for me was the food we ate. 

There wasn't one meal that I didn't enjoy (including the vegan Chinese 

restaurant that everyone dreaded going to but we all ended up loving) and I've never been so content with eating kosher. I took pictures of 

literally everything I ate and I honestly still daydream about 

the falafel wraps and pastrami sandwiches we ate. Aside 

from the food being astounding, eating kosher in New York 

is as easy as eating not kosher here. The fact that there was a 

whole aisle in Fairway Market that had nothing but kosher 

food was so intriguing to me because that's something you 

don't see very much, if at all, here. So to sum it all up all the 

food was great, eating kosher is super easy, and I will never 

underestimate a vegan Chinese restaurant again.ðJosh 

Alpert 

 

As I reflect back on our confirmation trip to New York I am 

reminded of some special moments that I experienced with 

my friends. One of the highlights of the trip for me was 

experiencing Friday night services at Park Avenue 

Synagogue which was followed by Shabbat dinner. This 

synagogue was an impressive building with unique 

architecture. While some of the tunes for the prayers were 

similar to our synagogue's, there were definitely some that 

were unfamiliar. I enjoyed Shabbat dinner with my class and 

other youth that we met from their synagogue. This trip 

would not have been possible without the dedication of Mr. 

David Saul as our trip leader and JR Faigin as our chaperone. 

We sure saw so much of what New York has to offer and 

learned a lot. Thank you Congregation Ahavath Sholom and 

the board of directors for supporting us on this great 

adventure. This was a trip of a lifetime.ðMaya Bloom 

Conf i rmat ion  Tr ip   

The New York City trip was amazing.  I loved every moment and learned 

so much.  The Jewish highlight for me is a tough decision.  In addition to 

the food, I think the highlight for me was the trip to Ellis Island and the 

Statue of Liberty. Knowing that my ancestors came to the states via Ellis 

Island, it was a very special experience for me to take the boat to Ellis 

Island on a similar route as my great-grandfather and then going up to the 

Great Hall where he would have been as wellðJake Balmuth 
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There is a famous quote in the Talmud that teaches us about the intention/

kavannah behind prayer. It states that, "Rabbi Hiyya said 'I have never 

concentrated on prayer all of my days. Once I tried to concentrate, but all I could 

think about was politics.' Shmuel said 'During prayer, I count the clouds.' Rabbi 

Bun Bar Hiyya said 'I count the stones in the wall when I should be praying.' 

Rabbi Matnaya said, 'I am grateful to my head, because it knows to bow 

automatically when we reach the modim prayer.'"  (Talmud Yerushalmi, Berachot 

16a) 

 

Every once in a while there is a confluence of circumstances that causes ones 

spirituality to rise to the surface and not become encircled by the automation of 

prayer as seen above. Personally, one such experience occurred for me while 

looking out the windows of our chapel and gazing out at the beautiful sunrise. At that the very moment we 

started to recite the verses from Nehemiah which reads, ñYou alone are Adonai. You created the heavens, the 

high heavens and all their arrayéò (Nehemiah 9:6) and while reciting these words the blessing for seeing the 

wonders of nature, ñPraised are You Adonai our God, who rules the universe, renewing the word of Creationò 

came to my mind. 

 

The beauty of the sunrise, the words of Nehemiah and the blessing over the wonder of nature truly lifted my 

soul at that moment. It is these moments that spur me on to raise my level of devotion and prayer on a daily 

basis all the while fighting against the cynicism of the Talmud Yerushalmi as seen above. 

  

It is written in the Feldheim Siddur that "A person is obligated to pray with proper intention and to recite all the 

blessings with intention, but there are very few people in this world who do so with all their hearts."  (Orchot 

Tzadikim, Sha'ar Teshuvah, page 509 in the Feldheim edition) While it is true that praying with ñintentionò at 

all times is difficult, it is also true that if we donôt attempt to pray at all that we will never find this intention. 

 

Let me suggest that each and every one of us, take the time to reflect/pray both inwardly and outwardly no 

matter where we may be, for without this we will never have the opportunity to reach spiritually intentional and 

beautiful moments in our lives. 

 

A colleague of mine, Rabbi Kenneth Cohen once wrote about a prayer that he found while davening. He wrote 

that the prayer was attributed to Rabbi Yom Tov Lipmann Ha-Levi Heller (1579-1654), and that it was 

composed during the Cossack uprising of Bogdan Chemelnicki during which time upward to a quarter of a 

million Jews were killed. It was Heller's clear hope that proper ñintentionò in prayer would avert the disaster. It 

is my hope and ñintentionò that this prayer shall help all of us pray, especially at this time where the world is 

spinning around us.  

 

May the One who blessed our ancestors Abraham, Isaac and Jacob, Moses and Aaron, David and Solomon 

bless all that guard their mouths and tongues and do not speak during the time of prayer. May the Holy One, 

Blessed be He, shield them from all trouble and misfortune, from plague and illness, and extend to them all the 

blessing which are found in the Torah of Moses our teacher and in all the books of the Prophets and the Sacred 

Writings. May they merit seeing their children live, thrive and grow in Torah, see them to the marriage canopy 

and to the performance of good works, and to serve the Lord our God always in truth and innocence, and let us 

say AMEN!  (Rabbi Yom Tov Lipmann) 

 

Bôshalom and friendship, 

Rabbi Andrew Bloom  
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HOW DOES OUR GARDEN GROW?  
With your help!   

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO WATER OUR 
COMMUNITY GARDEN 

 ESPECIALLY FROM JULY 10TH TO 31ST. 
CALL 817- 731- 4721 TO LET US 
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grandparents, great-grandparents and aunts and uncles 

on their lovely little daughter.  


